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Work Ethic | Excellence | Relationships | Engagement

Kurnai College acknowledges the Traditional Owners of the Land on which we live and work, of

the Braiakaulung people of the Gunaikurnai nation and pay our respects to their Elders past,

present and future.
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Again, more information as we

approach the pointy end of the

year (and secondary schooling)

for our year 12 students.

Year 12 VCE VM students will

be having exit interviews, with

their parents, on Tuesday 5th,

and Wednesday 6th of

September from 1:30 pm until

late. These interviews are

critical to ensure that these

Year 12 students have a clear

pathway they will follow in

2024 or, importantly, they are

identi�ed as needing more

support to get this pathway in

place. The involvement of

parents/guardians in these

interviews is critical so that this

information does not just sit

with the school and the

student. Please make sure that

your student has booked a time

for the interview when you can

attend.

 

The non-ATAR process for Year

12 VCE students has begun.

The number of students who

have expressed an interest in

going non-ATAR is smaller this

year, which is �ne as this

decision is purely for the

students and their

parents/guardians.

Parents/guardians and

students will be asked to sign

the initial non-ATAR

information sheet and then

parents will be contacted by

the school to ensure they

understand all the aspects of

this decision. Non-ATAR

students will be involved in

information sessions with TAFE

and the mock job interviews

happening early in term 4.

 

Year 12 VCE students sitting for

their ATAR score will be

involved in the English practice

exam on the last Friday of this

term. During the term holidays,

there are more practice exams

and a wide range of revision

lectures both online and in

person at the lecture theatres

in Fed Uni. The information

about this has been sent out

through Teams or students can

get a hard copy from Study

Hall. AND make sure you read

the section in this newsletter

on the VTAC process and

timeline to apply for university

courses in 2024.

 

Message from our
Campus Principal
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This is a very busy and stressful

time for students and sta�. If

you have concerns about your

student please contact the

school and let us know.

Students can be very good at

hiding any problems they might

be experiencing but there are

always things we can do to

help students if we know. Call

5132 3800 and ask to speak

with the Advocates, VCE or

VCE VM team leaders, or the

Campus Principal. 
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Key Dates

Term 3  

Mon 4 Sep Student Free Day                         

Thurs 14 Sept Yr. 10 & Yr. 11Parent Teacher Conversations 

3:30pm - 7:00pm

Fri 15 Sept Yr. 10 & Yr. 11 Parent Teacher Conversations

10:00am - 1:00pm

Student Free Day

Fri 15 Sep                                  Last Day of Term 3        

Term 4  

Mon 2 Oct                                 Term 4 Commences

Tue 17 oct Kurnai's Got Talent Grand Final

Wed 18 Oct Last Day for Year 12  

Thurs 19 Oct Year 12 Celebration Day

Tue 24 Oct - Wed 15 Nov   Year 12 VCE Exams

Mon 6 Nov Student Free Day

Tue 7 Nov Melbourne Cup Public Holiday - College Closed

Wed 15 Nov Year 12 Graduation - Gippsland Performing Arts Centre

Mon 27 Nov - Fri 8 Dec 2024 Head Start

Wed 13 Dec Gumbuya World Excursion

Fri 15 Dec College Awards Ceremony

College Key Contacts

For a full list of College wide key contacts please go to:

Calendar of Events
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VCE Practice Exam Timetable

The following sessions will be held in the Leisure Centre unless stated.

Time Friday 15th Last day of Term 3

9:00 am - 12:15 pm English 

 

9:00 am - 12:15pm EAL -  to be held in 6W121

 

9:00 am – 11:15am English Language

Literature

 

Time Monday

18th

Tuesday 19th Wednesday

20th

Thursday 21st Friday 22nd

9:00am –

11:15am

  Art (Studio)

General Math

Chemistry

 

Environmental

Science

Revolutions 

Math Methods

Music

Food Studies

Visual

Communication

Software

Business

Management

 

9:00am –

11:45am 

    Psychology 

 

   

1:00pm – 

 

3:15pm 

  Specialist

Math

Theatre

Sociology 

Art (Creative)

 

Biology

Legal Studies

 

Health

 

 PE

1:00pm –

2:45pm 

  Design &

Technology 

 

     

The following Revision Lectures take place in di�erent venues - see your classroom teacher

for more details.

Saturday 16th Sunday 17th Wednesday 20th

Biology

Gippsland Grammar

Psychology

1:30pm – 5:00pm 

Health and Human Development

10:00am – 1:00pm
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Sale

Food Studies

9:00am - 6:00pm 

   

The following sessions will be held at Federation University Churchill Campus. Bookings to

be made online.

 

Time Monday

18th

Tuesday 19th Wednesday

20th

Thursday 21st Friday

22nd

10:00am –

12:30 pm

English

2E101

Physical

Education

2E101

Biology

2E101

General

Mathematics

2E101

Psychology 

2E101

           

1:00pm –

3:30 pm

Maths

Methods

2E101

Health and

Human

Development

2E101

Business

Management

2E101

Physics

2E101

 

Chemistry

2E101

1:00pm –

3:30pm

Sociology

6W158

 

 

 

 

  Legal Studies

2E202

 

 

The VTAC Application Process - An Overview

Year 12



07/09/2023, 15:57 Issue 6 PDF Export - iNewsletter

https://newsletters.naavi.com/issue/OMOEgrN/preview/pdf 7/21

VTAC OPEN NOW – START Applying!

Just a reminder that the VTAC timely application period is open NOW until the 28th

September 2023, where you will pay a one-o� fee of $55. If after this date you are looking at

undertaking University courses or certain TAFE courses, this fee will become $140 – very

late applications it increases to $180.

 

SEAS – All domestic students on this campus are ELIGIBLE to apply for SEAS category 1 and

potentially category 4 due to covid. Please make sure you get this done, as it could be the

di�erence in getting an o�er. SEAS will close on the 6th October 2023.

 

Scholarships – All students are encouraged to apply for Scholarships which close on the

6th October 2023.

 

Please come in to careers, if you need a hand with this process.

 

ACCOMMODATION

If you have to move away to study, you will need to consider accommodation options. If you

would like to live on-campus, you will need to start considering your options now as some

universities are ‘�rst in, �rst served’. Residential Applications will open soon so have a look

at the University you are wanting to attend and be ready to apply!

 

YEAR 12 SUBJECT SELECTION 2024

VCE students will be advising careers of their Year 12 subject selections for 2024 during

their English class. The majority of Year 11 VCE students are studying six subjects and in

Year 12 they will study �ve subjects. This means that students will need to reduce the

subjects they study in Year 12.  

 

So that students are prepared for this day, we encourage they:

 

* Speak with teachers if you have any concerns or questions in regard to continuing on with

any subjects in year 12.

 

* Discuss thoughts and ideas with your parents and guardians. Speak with careers if you

have any questions. 

 

In Term 4, students will receive their timetable. 
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If there are any clashes with student classes once the 2024 timetable has been �nalised, the

careers team will be in contact to discuss options. 

 

Students can log on to the Kurnai College website and access the Student Handbook that

details all the subjects for 2024 at the following address: Kurnai Handbook

(kurnaicollege.vic.edu.au) 

 

Commencing in 2024, Virtual School Victoria will be operating a new blended learning hub in

Morwell, where students will be able to access select VCE subjects not otherwise available

at their secondary school, through a blend of face-to-face and online learning. The Hub will

be located at the Morwell campus of TAFE Gippsland, and will be co-located with the high-

tech Gippsland Tech School. *At this stage, VCE Politics (comprising Australian and Global

Politics Units 1&2, Australian Politics Units 3&4, and Global Politics Units 3&4) would be the

only subjects not o�ered at the uni campus. Please see careers if you want to hear more

about this.

 

Students who are planning on transitioning to further education, training or employment in

2024, if they have not already done so, come and see our Careers Team (Cherie and Suze)

ASAP to discuss your pathway option. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fkurnaicollege.vic.edu.au%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fkurnaihandbook2024-WEB.pdf&data=05%7C01%7CGeorgina.Pulis%40education.vic.gov.au%7C36851d0d48904d87099c08dba8eda3f6%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638289510876772604%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=kbWjnkEGhb72l8IuZe66fsUKz4C1cGwt7H6cLurEQtQ%3D&reserved=0
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Message from the College Principal

College Review

All public schools in Victoria have a four-year strategic plan and we are currently undergoing

our school review which takes place at the end of one plan and helps to inform the direction

of the next plan. Our reviewer is Rob Miller who is appointed by the Department of Education

to lead the review and prepare a report that can inform the development of strategic goals for

the school to work toward over the next four years. Forming part of the review team are

challenge partners who on this occasion are three Principals of other secondary schools, our

senior education improvement leader, and our regional director.

 

The review team have met with the college Principal team and discussed our pre-review self-

evaluation and have begun �eld days where they observe a range of classes across all

campuses and speak with focus groups of students, sta� and parents. There are numerous

student and sta� groups that cover the range of year levels, programs, supports, and levels of

leadership that are running over three �eld days. We are also holding a number of parent

focus groups across the college. 

 

College News 
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I would like to extend a big thanks to all the parents who have been able to meet with the

review team and share their feedback on what we are doing well and where we could

improve. We have our �nal �eld day on Tuesday and then convene at the end of term to

receive the �nal report and develop goals for our next strategic plan.

 

This is an important part of our operations to ensure we are continually focused on getting

better and providing our students the best education possible and we are grateful to

everyone who is having input into the review.

Music News

Latrobe Valley Eisteddfod:

Congratulations to all our musicians from across the College who participated in the ‘Latrobe

Valley Eisteddfod’ over the past fortnight. The event provided the opportunity for our

students to develop connections and interact with other musicians from across Gippsland.

We are very proud of you all, Well done!

 

Eisteddfod Results: 

Thursday 10th August

Section 539: Secondary Instrumental Ensemble - Kurnai College 1st Place 

Section 545: Open Jazz/Improvisation Stage Band - Kurnai College 2nd Place

Sunday 20th August

Section 421: Secondary Students Piano Solo - Hayden S, 1st Place.
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Primary Schools Music Tour:

Music students from across three campuses of Kurnai College have joined forces to

entertain and delight audiences over the past fortnight. Our students have performed

throughout the Latrobe Valley area including Boolarra, Yinnar, Churchill, Churchill North,

Morwell Central & Morwell Park primary schools. Each performance was met with

tremendous applause as the primary school students sang and danced along. The school

visits are designed to provide students with the opportunity to see, try and hear a wide

variety of musical instruments during engaging and fun �lled performances. It is a fantastic

opportunity to establish connections with the local community through music; with the

primary school visits a clear highlight of our calendar. Kurnai College sta� and students

would like to thank the local community for welcoming us with enthusiasm. 

Monash Medical Orchestra ‘Music for the Valley’ 
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This year for the �rst time we are very excited to be collaborating with the Monash Medical

Orchestra. Kurnai Alumni and current sta� and students will join forces with the orchestra as

a part of the ‘Music for the Valley’ performance. During the term we visited Monash

University in Clayton to rehearse with the orchestra and to �ne tune our repertoire in

preparation for the musical performance on Saturday 16th of September. This is a fantastic

opportunity for our sta� and students to be involved in, and we are very much looking

forward to performing and our collaboration continuing into the future!

 

Kurnai’s Got Talent: 

Auditions have taken place across the College throughout the term. Our contestants are now

re�ning their performance repertoire in preparation for the Kurnai's Got Talent Grand Final

which will be held on Tuesday, 17th October from 6:00 - 8:00pm at the Kurnai Morwell

Campus Performing Arts Centre. All are very welcome to attend. 

 

The Kurnai Choir: 

All students from all campuses have the opportunity to participate in the Kurnai Choir. Choir

rehearsals are held weekly during lunchtimes at each campus. Rehearsals have been well

attended and a great opportunity for students to learn to sing with friends in a fun and

inclusive environment. All students are welcome to join - for more information contact Mrs

Sims.

School Values

Kurnai College’s four pillars underpin all aspects of our work.
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We want our Parents/Caregivers/Guardians to tell us what
they think!

Our school is conducting a survey to �nd out what parents / caregivers / guardians think of

our school. The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey is an annual survey o�ered by

the Department of Education that is designed to assist schools in gaining an understanding

of families’ perceptions of school climate, student behavior, and student engagement. The

survey is optional but we encourage families to participate. Our school will use the survey

results to help inform and direct future school planning and improvement strategies. A

random sample of approximately 30% of parents / caregivers / guardians has been selected

to participate in this year’s survey.  Information on completing the survey has been emailed

to those families.

 

The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey is open from Monday 7 August to Friday

8 September 2023.

 

The survey is conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at

any convenient time within the survey period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or

smartphones. The online survey will be available in English and 10 other languages including

Arabic, Greek, Hakha Chin, Hindi, Japanese, Punjabi, Simpli�ed Chinese, Somali, Turkish, and

Vietnamese.Please contact your campus o�ce if you would like more information.

Elder and Koorie Mentor participate in Literature Class

Our teacher, Samantha Elliston delivered an Indigenous Unit of Work in her Literature class

recently. As part of this delivery, the Koorie Leader was able to invite Elder, Aunty Christine

Johnson and Koorie Mentor, Hollie Johnson to share their knowledge and support with what

Samantha was sharing. 

School News 
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VCE VM School Project

VCE VM Young Mums Hamper Project
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So your kid's LGBTQIA+ Presentation and Discussion
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Code Red Fire Danger
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A reminder to all families, that on days of Code Red in the West & South Gippsland Fire Zone,

all campuses will be closed.

This is a change to previous years, and we ask families to be aware of this in preparation to

when Summer returns.
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Morwell Junior Cricket

First cricket session is on Tuesday

September 5th from 4:30pm at Keegan

Street Reserve, Keegan Street, Morwell.

Under 10s, under 12s, under 14s, under

16s.

First games are in Mid October. 

Under 10s play on Tuesday nights – softer

type ball used for beginners. 

Under 12s play on Mondays. 

Under 14s play on Wednesdays. 

Under 16s play some Fridays and Sundays. 

Encouragement for all.

Inclusive, Family Orientated, Fun

Environment, Positive Supportive

Coaching. 

No Cost fees for the season - All Equipment,

Free Cap, Shirt Supplied.

For more information call Mark Smith on 0438

870 790 or email mdsmith72@bigpond.com or via

Facebook

www.facebook.com/MorwellCricketClub 

Click on the below QR Code to Register today!

 

Community News
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Kinship Care

Counselling Services

Community Services Expo

Tuning in Term 4 for parents &
carers of Aboriginal TSI children
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If you wish to promote your sporting club,

community group or non-for-pro�t organisation in

our school newsletter please email

kurnai.co@education.vic.gov.au 

mailto:kurnai.co@education.vic.gov.au

